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MTA LEGISLATIVE ALERT
June 22, 2001

TO:

LOS ANGELES COUNTY ELECTED OFFICIALS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State

Last night, the Budget Conference Committee of the State Legislature approved language that would allocate $40 million from the Los Angeles County State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) funds for a Port Access Improvement Program.  The full budget language is scheduled to be considered by the Legislature on Monday, June 25 or Tuesday June 26, 2001.  

If approved by the Legislature and signed by the Governor, this language will redirect the County’s state transportation funding from other projects.  Staff are currently evaluating which projects would be deleted by this action. A preliminary review shows that the  projects on the attached matrix could be impacted.

We understand that the Department of Finance may propose alternative language calling for a study. As written, this alternative language would not negatively impact the Los Angeles County STIP. 

We urge you to contact your State Assembly and State Senate representatives to express your concerns.   If you have any questions please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237 or Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.  
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